THE DIRECTOR OF SELECTIVE SERVICE
Arlington, Virginia 22208-2425

RECEIVED

April 1, 2013 GOVERNOR'S OFFICE
APR 27 2013

Governor of Vermont .
Pavilion Office Building, 5™ Floor
100 State Street

Montpelier, Vermont 05609

The Honorable Peter Shumlin MoNTPELEER,VT 0560
i“________—nw

Dear Governor Shumlin:

I am pleased to inform you that since January 1, 2013, the Selective
Service System has appointed the following citizen volunteers recommended by
you, to serve as Local Board Members:

Mr. Paui D. Hinman, of Grand Isle County, to Local Board 001
Mrs. Phebe P. McCosker, of Orange County, to Local Board 006

Thank vou for your continued support.

Sincerely,

o

Lawrence . Romo



